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78.
Mr S Simmons to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

(1)
Whether the total amount allocated to his department for poverty alleviation for the 2001-02 financial year has been spent; if not, why not; if so, (a) how many projects were undertaken and (b) what is the geographic distribution of each project;

(2)
whether such projects maintain the principle of offering opportunities to the poor; if not, why not; if so, in what way;

(3)
whether his department requested proposals in this regard from the community and/or other parties; if not, what is the position in this regard; if so, in what way?
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REPLY:

(1)(a)
No.  As at the end of February 2002 an amount of R60,1 million (85,91%) has been spent out of the amount of R70 million allocated to the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry for poverty alleviation.  My Department will, however, be able to spend the remaining allocated money by the end of the financial year.  A total of 21 poverty alleviation projects are being implemented.

(1)(b)
The geographic spread of the poverty alleviation projects are as follows:

Eastern Cape:

 3

Free State:

 1

KwaZulu-Natal:

 5

North West:

 3

Northern Province:
 9



Total


21

(2)
Yes.  Projects provide employment and skills training opportunities for poor communities.  Fair opportunities for women and youth is ensured.  Labour supplied by the community is used for construction and operation and maintenance of the completed facility.  The following number of temporary jobs have been created during the 2001/2002 financial year:

· Men:

    539

· Women:

 1 703

· Youth:

    934

-2-

Training programmes are linked to the project cycles and are designed to cater for the specific needs of the different target groups within the community both during the project implementation and afterwards for the lifetime of the facility.  A total number of 1 837 community members received training.

(3)
The National Business Planning Appraisal Committee of my Department ensures that the business plan proposal (from communities with assistance of consultants) reflect commitment to:

· Empowering beneficiary communities by participation of their representatives on the Project Steering Committee and by being owners of the projects; and

· setting up a labour Desk in each village to facilitate recruitment and co-ordination of the workforce for the project and ensuring that employment policies in terms of the Reconstruction and Development Programme are followed.

